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From: "Bill Goodwin" <WGoodwin@ccaindustriesinc.com> 

Date: 10/26/2015 3:37:39 PM 

To: "Haley, Nikki" <NikkiHaley@gov.sc.gov> 

Cc:  

Subject: Possible Defunding of I-526 

 

Dear Governor Haley, 

 

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing in regards to the I-526 Construction Project in 

Charleston. It is our understanding that the State Infrastructure Bank is meeting tomorrow 

(Tuesday) to vote on de-funding the construction. 

 

As you know, Kiawah Island Golf Resort employs approximately 1,500 people and hosts over 

750,000 visitors to the island each year. We feel very strongly that this construction project is 

necessary for timely and safe travel to and from not only Kiawah Island, but other nearby 

communities such as John’s Island, Seabrook Island and Wadmalaw Island. 

 

As you also know, Kiawah has again been selected to host the PGA Championship in 2021. 

Although this was not a legal stipulation, it certainly had been discussed and the PGA personnel 

had been led to believe the roads would be completed. I also believe you and I had discussed 

this previously, and it really would be nice if the State of South Carolina would keep its word. I 

personally have refrained from bugging you or the County about getting the roads 

accomplished, as I was under the impression that this was a priority for the State. I was also 

hopeful that once the construction got significantly along, the four-lane road to Kiawah would 

be built. 

 

I am happy to chat with you if you think it would be helpful. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Bill Goodwin 

 

 

 

 

William H. Goodwin, Jr. 

Chairman 

CCA Industries, Inc. 

PH: 804-643-4200 

FX: 804-643-0153 

 

Please Note Our New Mailing Address as of 10/12/15: 

800 East Canal Street, Suite 1900 

Richmond, VA 23219 

 

https://sc.lmhostediq.com/iq/view_eml_2.aspx?rid=&oid=131090&did=27350&from_set=Y&from_ima=&note_id=

